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Meeting Date:  April 3, 2023 
 
Topic: Council Leadership  
 
Location: 117 West Duval Street, Don Davis Room 
 
In attendance: Council Vice President Ron Salem, Council President Terrance Freeman, Council Member 

Randy White, Council Member Tyrona Clark-Murray, Council Member Howland, Council 
Member-elect Joe Carlucci, Council Member-elect Will Lahnen, Council Member-elect 
Ken Amaro, Kim Taylor (Council Auditor’s Office), Phillip Peterson (Council Auditor’s 
Office), Mary Staffopoulos (Office of General Counsel), Randy Wyse, Nikki Evans  

  
 For a complete list of attendees, please refer to the sign-in sheet. 

 
Meeting Convened: 12:00 PM  
 

Council Vice President Ron Salem called the meeting to order asked the attendees to introduce themselves for 
the record. CVP Salem said that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss Council Leadership for the 2023-2024 
Council year.  
 
CVP Salem addressed the three Council Members-elect. He would like to setup a meeting with each new Council 
Member to discuss their interests and goals in order the place them in the committees they would serve best. 
The upcoming year will be unique in that 9-10 new council Members will be joining the Council, as well as a new 
Mayor.  
 
CM-elect Amaro stated that his priorities are the Rules Committee, Land Use and Zoning Committee, and the 
Neighborhoods, Community Services and Public Health and Safety Committee.  
 
CM-elect Carlucci stated that he would like to hear what CVP Salem’s priorities will be for the upcoming year. 
CVP Salem said he plans to continue supporting public safety through police and fire and access to healthcare.  
 
CM-elect Carlucci said he would love to serve on the Neighborhoods Committee because he has an interest in 
parks, and is also interested in serving on the Transportation, Energy and Utilities Committee.  
 
CM-elect Lahnen stated that his first choice would be Finance Committee, followed by NCSPHS and TEU.  
 
CM Clark-Murray said she will be pledging her support for CVP Salem and stated her desire to continue serving 
on the NCSPHS Committee, and TEU. 
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CM Howland welcomed the new CM’s and stated his support for CVP Salem (having already signed a pledge in a 
previous meeting) and will also be supporting Randy White for Vice President.  
 
CM-elect Amaro, CM-elect Carlucci, CM-elect Lahnen, and CM Clark-Murray all signed pledge sheets for CVP 
Salem. 
 
With no other discussion or recommendations from the group, CM Salem adjourned the meeting. 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned:  12:20 PM  
 
Minutes: Nikki Evans – complete on April 3, 2023 
Attached:  Signed Pledges 
 
cc: Council Members/Staff 
 Peggy Sidman, Director/Council Secretary 
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